
Thurso Baptist Church  

Business Meeting 

7pm.  15th February 2018  
 

 
Present:    Marjorie, Jessy, Cathy, Susan, Tommy, Isabel, Lindsay, John, Arlene, Louise, Jan, Phil, 

Libby, Alison, Stuart W, Hazel, William, Betty, Jennifer, Guy, Stuart MacDonald. 

 

Apologies:  Pam, Marion, Irene, Trudy, Ann, Mora, Carol, Kitty, Ricky, Alice, Joanna.  

 

Minute secretary in Morag's absence: Guy Gordon 

 

Devotions: Isaiah 40. Voice calling out in the wilderness, make way for the Lord. Stuart McD 

discussed how God may be preparing us for a new season, making our road straight, removing 

obstacles. Also, many people may find themselves in the wilderness but often we can encounter 

God in a lonely place. Ultimately all should reveal the Glory of God to all mankind. 

 

Treasurer's report:     Scarfskerry account    £6354 

                                    Current account          £8632 

                                    Building account       £25882 

Imminently pending or recently paid:  

                                    £6000 approx for lawyer fees 

                                   £15000 approx for non-returnable deposit to Traill House vendors. 

 

Fabric/building: Ricky was absent but we understand there is little to report. 

 

Potential new building:  

Contract signed with vendors and non-returnable deposit paid. 

Meeting of a committee of 16 Highland Councillors will take place on the 8th March where our 

appeal against the council’s decision will be heard. We have nothing further to prepare or submit for 

this. The decision of the councillors is final. 
 

There is also another type of meeting of councillors on the 20th March which we can apply to be 

heard at too. Discussion was had as to whether we could (or should) aim for both hearings at this 

stage. 
 

We wanted to record our thanks to Stuart Walker, William and Matthew Reiss for the work and time 

put into pursuing the new building, whatever the outcome. 

 

Scarfskerry: 

The developments arising from discussion with the Scarfskerry Group (Archie & Ann MacArthur 

and Rob & Sally-Ann James) were presented to the meeting. Attached to these minutes is the 

presentation made by Stuart McD. It was recorded that the Scarfskerry Group opted to not take on 

the project as their own. We noted and here record thanks for the hard work they have done over the 

last year to affect basic structural repairs to the Scarfskerry Church Building. In the light of this 

decision a proposal was put to the meeting: 
 

That the Scarfskerry building be prepared for sale with Pollards Estate Agents and be 

marketed for sale by the beginning of March 2018. 
 

This was accepted by all bar one abstention. 

 



Church Ministries: 

Sunday School will meet during the service of weeks 1, 2 & 3 (+4 if occurs) of each month. Staying 

in for the last Sunday which is a family service.  

Sunday Evenings will be reviewed, we are not meeting every week, but we feel that what we are 

doing on Sunday evenings is meeting a need / engaging with people. 
 

Other Ministries: 

• Disclosure person is now Alison Reiss, although,  

• The person to report any concerns regarding children and vulnerable adults to is Morag. 

• Call was made for someone to step up to the mark as Heath & Safety Officer – involves an 

annual review of risk assessments and PAT testing etc. 
 

CAP: 

Launch service planned for the morning of 4th March. Then plan 3 Sunday evenings running up to 

Easter to trial The Money Course on those currently in our congregation. There is separate material 

for the youths which Morag has. The youth would thus be a part of the course too in place of their 

standard Sunday evening meetings.  
 

Vision for the Future: 

Kitty wanted a few points discussed at this meeting regarding what we are doing as a fellowship, 

she could not be present: 

• Tuesday evening midweek bible/prayer meeting for anyone who wants to attend. 

(male and female)  

• Could we have a once a month Sunday evening home gathering - fellowship only, nothing 

more. (At the moment we meet fortnightly with more of a discussion/topic Eve.) 

• She'd also been asked why don’t we have Sunday evening praise meetings (Not had one for 

ages) 

• Makes the point: For the past eight months we have merely been meeting together as a 

church family for 1hr + on a Sunday morning. 

• She was also asked on a few occasions by one of our gentlemen why is it that we don’t have 

more meal/get-togethers. 

• Perhaps once a month we could stay for longer on a Sunday morning bringing our own 

packed lunch and stay on for either a bible /group study or discussion. Say 10.30-1.30pm. 

• Ladies fellowship will re-start soon.  

• She explains: I speak personally and for others who have expressed what they miss and want 

to happen within our fellowship.  

• Maybe some of the above will have to be discussed at a time set aside for planning together 

what we would like to do as a church fellowship and our vision.  

• Maybe a Vision Day and discussion for all to see what God has in store for us. 
 

Meeting closed. 

 

Appendix: 

 

Scarfskerry Report (Stuart MacDonald) 

As you may remember last Sept we called a halt to all work on the Scarfskerry building as the 

£6000 budget set by the church had been reached and also the immediate repair work had been 

completed. Also, there was outstanding legal work to be done regarding the buildings title deeds 

and ground plans and that there were concerns about where we stood regarding health and safety 

issues. As a result, we set up a review meeting to discuss these issues with them and also to explore 

their thoughts on the future use building and how they would fund it’s on-going refurbishment.  

 



At the meeting we discussed the how the on-going building work would be funded (which was 

estimated to be about £27,000) and asked if this had been explored further. Which it had not been. 

We also discussed the issues of health & safety and legal liability as well as the on-going legal 

issues connected with the building that were still outstanding. And we also explored with them their 

vision for the future use of the building. As a result of this meeting and in the light of our own 

building issues and limited finances the Deacons came to the conclusion that it would be impossible 

for us as a church to continue to support this project but that that did not mean that the project could 

not continue independently of the church with the folks at Scarfskerry taking over the whole 

project. This led to a meeting last month in which the Deacons outlined the following options to the 

Scarfskerry group as a way of taking things forward in a positive way.    

 

Deacons’ Proposal to Scarfskerry 

 

1. We would sell the Scarfskerry building to the Scarfskerry group as a Christian charity. This 

would allow Thurso Baptist to sell the building without breaking our own church constitution 

and the terms on which the building was transferred to our ownership. It will also prevent us 

from falling fowl of OSCR regulations relating to this matter. This would also allow us to offer 

the building to them at a greatly reduced rate. We have had the building independently valued 

at between £30,000-£40,000 but would be willing to sell it at the reduced rate of £10,000 in 

recognition of the work they had done on the building and also as they would be a Christian 

charity. For this to happen they would need to form themselves into a charity with a 

constitution broadly speaking similar to our own. We would also insert a 5yr clause into the 

sales contract which would state that if the charity ceased within that period Thurso Baptist 

would have first refusal on the building and would pay the original selling price of £10,000.  
 

We would fund this legal process up to the value of what was left in the Scarfskerry Account 

after the outstanding legal work do be done had been paid for. And if there was any money left 

after that we would give it to you to help with on going running costs. After this the building 

would be your legal and financial responsibility.  

 

2. They decide they do not wish to buy the Scarfskerry building on the terms outlined in option 1 

due to the work involved and conditions attached but still wish to buy the building. This could 

be done on a non-charitable basis but the full market value of the building would need to be 

paid.    

  

3. They decide to walk away from the building altogether and thereafter it would be sold on the 

open market.   
 

They were informed that if they chose either options 1 or 2 they would have until 1 June to 

complete the sale of the Scarfskerry building after which time it would be sold on the open market. 

And they were also told that this would be subject to church approval. Asked them to indicate their 

intentions by this evening. 

 

 
 
 
 
           


